
Congratulations to Anita Oxenbridge who is our Citizen of the Week. She contributes 
positively to all aspects of school life and upholds our school values of respect, 
responsibility, and citizenship. Keep up the wonderful work, Anita!    

Our PBL focus for this fortnight is Stand up, speak up, rise above the pack. If you see 
something you know isn’t right, it is your responsibility to act. Let the teacher know what 
is happening so they can help. Don’t stand by and watch; speaking up can make a huge 
difference.   

Remembrance Day was recognised last Friday with a commemorative ceremony. Thank 
you to Miss Forrest and our student leaders for preparing and leading this important 
service.  

Congratulations to the primary students who participated in the Bendigo/Ballarat RIEN 
camp. These students exhibited respectful behaviour and enjoyed participating in all 
aspects of camp life. What wonderful ambassadors for our school. Well done! Thank you 
to Miss Forrest who accompanied the children and sent through great updates for all of 
us to enjoy.    

Recently, in our surrounding areas, there have been reported cases of Covid 19.  Students 
and staff should continue to stay home when sick or showing signs or symptoms. 
Students, staff and visitors should only attend school when they are symptom free. We 
strongly encourage all students, staff and visitors to follow the guidance issued by NSW 
Health.  Anyone who believes they have been exposed to COVID-19 is strongly 
recommended to monitor for symptoms and test if they have any concerns, as well as 
wear a mask. We will continue to support our families to use rapid antigen tests (RATs) if 
symptomatic or if you believe you have been exposed to COVID-19.  

It is with great pleasure I announce our staff for 2023 will be the same as this year. This is 
the first time in my time as principal we have had this consistency in teaching staff. This 
year, our teachers have completed focused professional learning to support our Strategic 
Improvement Plan which as the name suggests strategically targets areas for school 
improvement, remembering everything we do in our school is to support student 
academic and wellbeing outcomes. We have built momentum this year and this 
important work will continue in 2023.   

If you know of any students intending to enrol at Tallimba Public School, please 
encourage their parents or carers to contact us so we can make accurate decisions about 
our class setup for next year.  

Congratulations to Anita and Nick who were drawn out of the Positive Behaviour for 
Learning (PBL) Reward Ticket box and are our PBL Stars of the week. Good luck in next 
week’s draw.  

Have a great week!   

 

Melanie Johnson 
Principal 
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Term 4 — Week 6 

Issue 36 

Thursday, 17 November 2022 

TALLIMBA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
A little school achieving big things 

Welcome to Week 6 

We would like to acknowledge the Wiradjuri People, Traditional Custodians of the land on which we gather and pay our 

respects to their Elder’s past, present and emerging. 

Coming Events: 
Week 6 
Thursday 17 November 

• Middle School 

• Kindergarten Orientation 
Friday 18 November 
• Sport 

• Meal deal – Make your own salad 
 

Week 7 
Wednesday 23 November 
• Library – Last week of borrowing 

Thursday 24 November 

• Middle School 

• Kindergarten Orientation 
Friday 25 November 

• P&C Meeting 10am 

• Sport 
 

Week 8 – Intensive Swimming all week 
Thursday 1 December 

• Middle School 
 
Week 9 – Intensive Swimming all week 
Thursday 8 December 

• Middle School 
 

Week 10 
Monday 12 December 

• Year 6 Farewell 
Tuesday 13 December 

• Presentation Evening 6:30pm 
Wednesday 14 December 

• PBL Wrap Up at Holland Park Pool 
Thursday 15 December 

• Middle School 
Friday 16 December 

• Last day of school for students 

 
 

 Week 6 

Anita Oxenbridge 

Citizen of the Week 

CONTACT US   Kikoira St, Tallimba NSW 2669     Ph: 6975 7251     Email: tallimba-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au     Website: www.tallimba-p.schools.nsw.gov.au  

Next Friday, 25th November at 10am 

mailto:tallimba-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


ABSENCES 
Please remember to notify the school if your child is 

not at school for any reason. The school is required to 

record explanations for all absences. You can send a 

note in when your child  

returns to school, send an  

email, or give us a call. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Anita Oxenbridge 
Nicholas Quade 

LIBRARY NEWS 

Library is on Wednesday.  

Next week is the last week of borrowing 

for the year.  

 

 

Year 6 Farewell 

Monday 12th December 2022 

Presentation Evening 

Tuesday 13th December 2022 

School Swimming and  
Water Safety Program 

Tallimba Public School students will be 
participating in the School Swimming and Water 
Safety Program commencing on Monday 28th of 
November (Week 8) until Friday 9th December 
(Week 9). 

Students will need: Swimmers, a rash shirt, towel, 
sunscreen, goggles, hat, warm clothes if a cold 
day, water bottle, plastic or reusable bag for wet 
items.  

Thongs can be worn to, from and while at the 

pool. Enclosed shoes must be worn to school. 

Make Your Own Salad Meal Deal Lunch  

Tomorrow, Friday 18th November 

Includes: salad lunch, frozen yoghurt ice cream and 
frozen cordial cup 

 

 

 



 

Year 1/2/3 & Miss Lord 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Writing 
In Writing, students have begun working on Haiku poems. 
Together, they selected the natural theme ‘seasons’ and co-
constructed a poem for both Summer and Winter.    

Numeracy  
Students have been focusing on 

addition and subtraction. They 

have been learning to solve 

problems using manipulatives and 

the jump and split strategy and 

using manipulatives.  

Science  
In Science, students have been exploring how 

materials are warmed and changed in a variety 

of different ways (eg melting, getting harder).  

 

In our next lesson, students will be conducting a 

practical investigation, where they will use their 

senses to observe frozen fruit and describe and 

identify what changes happen when the fruit is 

thawed.  

History  
In History, Stage 1 students have been looking at different 

historical events that can tell a story. Students were able to 

select a person, event, or item to research using the internet. 

They had to consider why their event is important in history. 

Anita and Nick also learnt that researching provides us with the 

opportunity to think more deeply about a perspective. They 

forward to sharing their findings on Jesse Owens and the 

typewriter.   

Health 
Stage 1 have been exploring the 

question, ‘What is a warning 

sign?’. They brainstormed the 

different feelings, reactions and 

warning signs that can help them 

recognise safe or unsafe 

situations. For example, feeling 

worried, quick heartbeat, 

butterflies in the stomach.    

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

Remembrance Day 

Last Friday, 11th November, we held a 

Remembrance Day Service at school. On the 

11th hour, on the 11th day, of the 11th month, a 

one-minute silence is observed and dedicated 

to those soldiers who died fighting to protect 

the nation. Together, our students ran the 

event. Lily and Viarna laid the wreath, Oscar 

read a poem and Mary read the ode as part of 

the service. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Day 1: Travelled to Ballarat, 
Bendigo Mine Tour & Laser Tag.  

We arrived in Ballarat after a 
long day of travelling & 
activities. We stopped in 
Tocumwal for morning tea & 
had lunch in Bendigo before 
we went on the Mine Tour. 
Everyone learnt about the 
history of the Bendigo Mine, 
went underground to 
experience the life of a miner & 
saw gold. We then went to 
laser tag and finished the night 
with pizza.  

Day 2: Sovereign Hill & Aura Light Show 

Day 2 started off chilly! After a much-needed sleep, everyone ate 
breakfast and we were off for our day at Sovereign Hill. At Sovereign 
Hill we learnt how gold is purified and melted (this came with lots of 
amazement), walked about the town, panned for gold and purchased 
some treats for our families. We completed the 1850’s Education 
Program where we went inside a classroom, leant about important 
artefacts, how people dressed and why students got the cane! The 
underground mine tour was a bit - the 90 seconds of decent in 
darkness saw some brave faces! We conned wagon wheels out of Miss 
Forrest and left with massive smiles on our faces. We may have also 
purchased some special gifts for our families. At the Aura Light Show 
we followed the history of gold, from outer space to our current day, 
through a 3D movie, outdoor cinema & atmospheric storytelling. 
Everyone loved the immersive experience and were on the edge of 
their seats.  

Day 3: Eureka Education & Home 

We were up bright and early 
with lots of tired students. After 
breakfast, we travelled to the 
Eureka Education Centre to 
learn all things about the Eureka 
Stockade. We even got to see 
the real flag and got a photo! 
After Eureka Education Centre 
we headed for home! 

What an awesome experience!!! 



 

WEEK MON TUE WED THUR FRI 

6 14 November 
RIEN Primary 

Camp 

15 November 
RIEN Primary 

Camp 

16 November 
RIEN Primary 

Camp 

Library 

17 November 
Middle School 

Kindergarten 

Orientation 

18 November 
Sport 

Meal Deal – Make 
your own salad 

7 21 November 22 November 23 November 
Library 

24 November 
Middle School 

Kindergarten 
Orientation 

25 November 
Sport 

P&C Meeting 

8 28 November 
Intensive 

Swimming 

 

29 November 
Intensive 

Swimming 

 

30 November 
Intensive 

Swimming 

 

1 December 
Intensive 

Swimming 
Middle School 

2 December 
Intensive 

Swimming 

 

9 5 December 
Intensive 

Swimming 

 

6 December 
Intensive 

Swimming 

 

7 December 
Intensive 

Swimming 

 

8 December 
Intensive 

Swimming 
Middle School 

9 December 
Intensive 

Swimming 

 

10 12 December 
Year 6 Farewell 

13 December 
Presentation 

Evening 

14 December 
PBL Wrap Up 

Day at Holland 

Park Pool 

15 December 
Presentation 

Evening back up 

16 December 
Last day of 

school 

11 19 December 
School 

Development 

Day 

20 December 
School 

Development 

Day 

   

TERM 4 Calendar 



    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 


	Coming Events:

